
EDITOR'S NOTE/ 
NOTE DU DIRECTEUR 

Labour/Le Travailleur 5 is the first issue in our new redesigned biannual 
format. In it, we are pleased to continue features we introduced In LILT 4 such 

as review essays and book reviews. We are also delighted to introduce some 
new features which we hope will become permanent parts of our publication. 
Thus we have a series of conference reports and Nancy Stunden has provided 
an update on Canadian archival holdings of labour-related materials. In LILT 6 
Doug Vaisey will supply a bibliography of materials published in 1978 perti­
nent to the study of Canadian labour and will add an addendum to his previous 
Bulletin lists. 

In this issue I would also like to extend thanks on behalf of the editorial 
board to two recently resigned members of the LILT team. Russell Hann, 
LILT's associate editor in 1979 and a member of the editorial board from the 
beginning, made major contributions to the journal's success. Equally Nancy 
Stunden, who has also resigned as labour archivist at the Public Archives of 
Canada, will be missed both as an editor and as the Committee on Canadian 
Labour History's vice-president. We wish them both success in their new 
ventures. 

Gregory S. Kealey 


